Yea though I Walk thru the valley of the Shadows... Psa.23:
Dear Praying friends,
We greet you in the precious name of our Lord and savior Jesus Christ.

The valleys of life are usually a time of dire testing. The faithful walks
thru the valley and does not run. The darkness is only a revelation of the
presence of light. No wonder David says: I will fear no evil. The presence of
the Shepherd is ever so real to the faithful in the valleys of life. Dear
praying friends, as we near this time of the year when we reflect on the
resurrection of our Lord, let us remember always the promise: Thou art with
me. The chief shepherd of the sheep, the resurrected Lord, walks with us in
every valley of life.

The ministry is doing well. But more and more we feel that it is harder to get
through to people. The religious fervor is stronger than ever. The rejection
of truth is blatant. I fear that there will come a time that followers of
Jesus Christ and lovers of the truth will have to pay a high price for their
faith. I praise The Lord for the testimony of the saved in the community of
Rose Belle. We are so thankful for the ministry of BEAMS, who sends us on a
regular basis French bible to be distributed freely to seekers of truth. Just
recently, I gave one of these Bibles to Heman P along with a study of the
Gospel of John. Be praying for him that The Lord will soften his heart and
strengthen his will to make a commitment to obey The Lord in the matters of
salvation.

Please remember to pray for Pascal as he fills in the pastoral role in our
absence. Both Pascal and Becky are so precious to the ministry in Rose Belle.
They will have their hands full in terms of regular preaching and teaching.
They will be looking after the church in Terre Rouge as well. Keep in mind
Gilbert, Michel, Gaetan, Jean and Daniel in their respective role as deacons.
All these men together with Rudolph and Michael have a great testimony of the
power of God.

We are thankful for a growing Youth ministry and a thriving children’s
ministry. In the past two years, we bonded with an evangelist from Australia,
Chris Hustler. The Lord has laid it on his heart to visit us again this year.
Pray for him and a team from Australia as we planned special meetings with the
youth and children in the months to come.

Pray for us as we travel to the States. We will be attending the wedding of
our son, Lionel in June. Pray for Lionel and Grace in their need to find an
apartment soon and for Lionel as he files in his residency papers soon after
their wedding. Hopefully we will get to see some of you. Pray for Guy as he
preaches two revival meetings. We live on an island, two third the size of
Rhodes Island, 1long hours behind a steering wheel is a trying time. Our
request to pray for traveling mercies is no little thing.

We are thankful and very appreciative of your prayer and financial support. It
is our prayer that this time when we reflect on the resurrection of Our Lord,
that you will find in The Lord Jesus a shepherd who walks with you and
enlightening your valleys.

Your Missionaries
Guy and Marilyne Grenade



